
 
 
 

Withernwick Community Association (WCA) 
Minutes of the meeting held on 28th March 2017 8pm 

at Falcon Inn 
     

 
Attendance:  Mike Soper, Nikki Harvey, Lorraine Winter, Paul Boyle, Carol 
Wilkie, Pat Pye, John Mann, Margaret Mann. 
 
Apologies: - Dawn Dickenson 
 
1 - Easter Treasure Hunt – 16th April 2017 
 
1 – Paul recapped what had been done so far (by Paul, Pat, Carol and Karen 
Brown).  
(a) 20 places around the village are identified on a map of the village. 
(b) There are, relatively easy, clues to 10 of the places. There is also a list of  
     the 20 places, so that non-villagers can find the places. 
(c) At each place there will be an adult puzzle and a child puzzle. Entrants  
    will write answers on a prepared sheet along with a place code. 
 
2 – There will be a prize for the adult winners (which should include a bottle  
    of wine and an Easter Egg) and also a child prize (an Easter egg). All  
    children will receive a cream-egg. Nikki and/or Pat will arrange the prizes. 
 
3 – A starting time will be written on each teams’ entry form and a time will  
   also be added when finishing. This will allow a time to be calculated for  
   each team, the fastest time will be used as a tie-break for equally good  
   winning puzzle scores. 
 
4 – We perhaps expect 60-80 people which would suggest a maximum  
   number of 30 teams, each of which will need the entry forms.  Each team  
   should consist of 2 adults and as many children as needed. Entry will cost  
   £3 per team. 
 
5 – On the day, Pat, Carol and Karen will run the stall and give out entries  
   etc. Paul will wander around just to check people are not badly lost etc. 
 
6 – Leaflets have been distributed around the village. It has been on the  
   village website for some time. Paul will add it to the village Facebook page  
   and email people nearer the time. Paul will produce some A4 posters, Mike  
   will produce some larger ones. 
 
7 – Paul will put the clues in place on the morning of the event. Other people  
   will man the stall in the pub from 12.30pm. 



 
2 - Village Association pub quiz. The Falcon is planning its own quizzes but 
Mike will talk to Will Clappison about running our own quiz on occasions. 
 
3 - Maybe we should consider organising a Village Fete in summer 2018 by 
way of some variety, fetes also tend to make a reasonable profit. 
 
4 – We will try and organise a Christmas Fair. We should discuss this with 
Anne Wood about doing so together, Julianne will talk with Anne. 
 
Meeting closed at 8.55pm 
 
Next meeting – 25th April 2017 at 8pm in the Falcon 


